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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Corporate Yard Phase II Project
	Lead Agency: Stanislaus County Public Works Department
	Contact Name: Theron Roschen
	Email: roschent@stancounty.com
	Phone Number: 209-525-4194
	Project Location:              Unincorporated Stanislaus County                                          Stanislaus County   
	Project Description: The Stanislaus County (County) Department of Public Works (DPW) proposes to renovate the County's existing Corporate Yard. The project is located on a 14.96-acre triangular shaped lot at 1716 Morgan Road in Modesto, California (project site). The facility has been in operation since 1958 and is currently used for vehicle maintenance, storage, fueling and administrative facilities for the DPW. The project is Phase II of three phases of improvements proposed in the County’s Public Works Facilities Master Plan. Corporate Yard Phase II Project (project) would include: 1) demolishing three existing buildings (Carpenter’s Shop Office, Sign Shop, and Pole Barn); 2) constructing two new structures (a pole barn and covered concrete material storage bunker); and 3) reconstructing an existing paved area with a structural asphalt to accommodate heavy vehicles. Drainage and lighting improvements would be incorporated as required by the County. The County would continue to utilize the existing buildings until the redevelopment project starts. A construction staging area would be available on site, as determined in coordination with the County. Temporary relocation of materials and equipment may be necessary during the construction period.
	Project's Effects: Potentially significant impacts to Air Quality, Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, Tribal Cultural Resources, and Hazards & Hazardous Materials were identified. Proposed measures to reduce or avoid these impacts include: 

Biological Resources: Measures BIO-1 through BIO-3 shall be implemented to reduce potential impacts related to bats. Measures BIO-4 through BIO-5 shall be implemented to reduce potential impacts related to nesting birds.

Cultural Resources/Tribal Cultural Resources: Measures CUL-1 through CUL-4 shall be implemented to reduce impacts in the event that buried or previously undiscovered historical resources or archaeological resources are unearthed during project construction. Measures CUL-5 through CUL-7 shall be implemented to reduce impacts in the event that a burial site is disturbed during project construction.

Hazards & Hazardous Materials/Air Quality: Measures HAZ-1 and HAZ-2 shall be implemented to reduce impacts related to asbestos containing materials in the Sign Shop. 

Hazards and Hazardous Materials: HAZ-3 shall be implemented to reduce impacts related to lead based paint in the existing buildings to be demolished.
	Areas of Controversy: There are no known areas of controversy for this project. 
	List of Agencies: There are no responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


